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TIMBERS RECREATION AREA - UNIVERSAL ACCESSIBLE TRAIL, aka U.A. TRAIL  

I had the pleasure of taking a walk in the woods with Don Oleson, Glen Chown and representatives from the Grand Trav-

erse Regional Land Conservancy.  We walked and viewed the proposed new U.A. Trail.   I couldnôt help thinking what 

would the Ogden Armour family, who were the original owners, think of the property now and its use.  Would they be 

pleased that this beautiful property would be open to the public for all to enjoy?  Would they be pleased that we are preserv-

ing the historical barns and preserving the nature that enhances the total area?  I know that some things have changed over 

time but hopefully they would be pleased that many things have remained unchanged such as the beautiful field stone work 

prevalent in so many places.   As we were walking on this beautiful spring day we were fortunate to see a Scarlet Tanager 

and an Indigo Bunting.  Could we be so lucky. The U.A. Trail will provide access to these beautiful areas for all to enjoy.  

Construction on the site will begin after Labor Day.  The park will be closed at that time until construction is complete.  Rea-

sons being: liability issues for the Township and the construction needs to be done in a timely fashion without interruption.  

We hope you show us your patience and understanding.  I promise it will be worth the wait.  Have a wonderful fun-filled 

summer. 

 

 

It is important to Long Lake Township that all of our residents get 

counted. 

The Township receives Revenue Sharing for ten years in correlation to 

our population. 

You will have the option of responding online, by mail, or by phone. 

Households that do not respond in one of these ways will be visited by a 

census taker to collect the information in person. 

 Vandalism in your Parks 

2019 has already started with several 

acts of vandalism. A bathroom door has 

been kicked in at Haywood park, fenc-

ing in front of the bathroom doors at 

Gilbert park was kicked in, and the 

drinking fountain drain at Haywood 

park was filled with sand-just to men-

tion a few. This causes us to spend 

money where we did not intend it to go. 

Please help us by reporting any act of  

vandalism  you see  at any Township 

park. Just call 231 946-2249. Pictures of 

the vandalism or persons involved will 

be helpful.  Your name will always  be 

kept confidential. Thank You!  

Jim  Saunby, Parks Superintendent 

2020 CENSUS 

BE COUNTED 



Meeting Day & Time 

Zoning: 1st Tues. 6 pm      Township Board: 2nd Tues. 6 pm   Planning: 4th Tues. 6 pm   Land Div: 1st Thurs. 10 am 

Office Hours: Tuesday-Friday   8:00 amð5:30 pm                       Township e-mail:  welcome@longlaketownship.com 

A Message From Your Treasurer 

Please take a few minutes to review our web site at www.longlaketownship.com where you can:  

öFind my e-mail and phone number if you have questions or concerns. ö View or pay your taxes on line (note: there is a 3% 

charge for on line credit card payments; this fee goes directly to the bank not the Township). ö You can also print tax re-

ceipts for prior payments (just click on view/pay taxes online and follow the directions). This information is free to property 

owners after setting up an account. Remember that receipts are no longer sent automatically when taxes are paid unless re-

quested by the taxpayer.  ö Access dates for paying taxes.  

Summer tax bills will be mailed by July 1, 2019 and are due by September 17, 2019. ALL summer deferment forms need to be 

filled out every year by Sept. 14th and these deferred taxes are due by February 14, 2020. Winter tax bills will be mailed by 

December 1, 2019 and are due by February 14, 2020. I will NOT be accepting payments with postmarks on February 28, 

2020 again this year for winter tax payments as the County can no longer deposit checks made out to Long Lake Twp. after 

March 1, 2020. I will be collecting delinquent tax payments in my office through February 28, 2020 ONLY  between the 

hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. ALL winter 2018 taxes will need to be received in my office here at the Township by or be-

fore February 28, 2020.  I will only accept payments through February 28, 2020. If your payment is received after this date it 

will be sent back to you and you will have to resubmit it to Grand Traverse County with late fees included (please call the 

County to confirm this amount as it will be different than the bill I sent you. Their phone number is 231-922-4735). All prop-

erty taxes (exceptions following) will be turned over to the Grand Traverse County Treasurer on March 1st and will have to 

be paid at the Governmental Center in Traverse City.      Exceptions: Property taxes starting with the numbers 28-08-898 

and 28-08-900 will continue to be collected here at the Township Offices. Please call me if you have any questions (231-946-

2249). 

Thank you, have a safe summer!! 

Trish Mehney, MiCPT 

Dan Priest, Assessing Field Assistant, is back out doing 

door to door inspections weekdays during regular 

business hours through August.  He is currently in-

specting section 9 and then will move to the northwest 

area of Long Lake Township.  If he stops at your home 

he will be handing you a blue postcard or if you are 

not at home he will be leaving it on your door.  Please 

complete the questionnaire on the postage-paid post-

card and mail back to the township as soon as possible.  

The Assessing Department is responsible for identify-

ing and valuing all taxable real and personal property 

within the township.  Long Lake Township has about 

5,000 parcels of land.  If you have questions about the 

site visit or any assessing related questions please con-

tact the Assessor, Angela Friske, Tuesday through Fri-

day from 8:00 am - 5:30 pm at 231-946-2249 or e-mail 

her at assessor@longlaketownship.com  

Assessing Field Inspections Continue  A Note From Your Senior Director, Shelley Evans 

Long Lake Township continues to coordinate the ñLong Lakers" 

whose mission is to provide social and educational opportunities for 

our residents over 60. We want to keep everyone inspired, involved, 

and active together with luncheons, exercise,  bocce ball, pickle ball, 

and monthly local events. Look for our activity calendar on the web 

at www.longlaketownship.com or call the Long Lake Senior Direc-

tor, Shelley Evans, at 231-631-4479 to get on the mailing list.  A 

special thank you to the Grand Traverse County Senior Network 

for help in funding the Long Lakers programs. 

http://www.longlaketownship.com
mailto:assessor@longlaketownship.com


Long Lake Fire-Rescue 

The current leaders of the Friends of the Parks 

are listed at left; if you are interested in helping 

out at our parks please donôt hesitate to contact 

me or you can also e-mail them directly. 

If you have any general questions or comments 

regarding our parks, please donôt hesitate to 

contact me @ 946-2249. 

A ñSPECIAL THANK YOU ò to all of you who 

have been diligently working to improve the quality of our Parks!!! We have had many volunteers helping with clearing 

trails, cutting up fallen trees, building or repairing bridges, placing posts for signs, placing boundary signs, cleaning and re-

furbishing existing signs along with many other projects that are underway for the coming summer. We have also had our 

Eagle Scouts working on projects in some of our Parks.   

We are now required to have all volunteers fill out a waiver form, which can be found on our website, www. longlaketown-

ship.com , or picked up here at our office.  If you are currently volunteering or plan to volunteer in our parks, please fill this 

form out and drop it off at the Township offices as soon as possible, thank you. 

We offer many amenities at our Parks including: Outdoor basketball and tennis courts, bocce ball courts, volleyball, 1/3 mile 

running track, pickle ball court, pavilions and childrenôs playgrounds. Plans are also in the works to upgrade the play-

ground off of Manhattan West. Pick up one of our parks maps for more details and locations at the Township office.  

Residents and visitors are urged to call the Township regarding issues with dogs and the Sheriffôs Department (231-922-

4550) or Marine Patrol (231-922-2112) if you witness any other potential problems at any of our parks.   

 

Long Lake Fire-Rescue staff would like to thank the 

TBAISD Career Tech Center Auto Body Repair students 

for refinishing the Township plow truck which has become 

our off-road brush firefighting unit.  The students did an 

outstanding job replacing the truck bed, performing exten-

sive body work, and repainting the entire vehicle.  This 

truck has already seen action on a 180+ acre wildland fire 

in the southern part of Grand Traverse County.  

 A huge THANK YOU from our staff goes out to Golden-

Fowler Home Furnishings for graciously donating all new furniture for our training room.  They replaced worn furniture 

with new chairs, couches and tables earlier this year. We are very grateful and appreciative for this donation!   

As of May 31st, we have responded to a total of 170 calls for emergency service.  Year-to-date we have had 92 EMS inci-

dents, 5 working structure fires in Long Lake Township, and assisted neighboring fire departments at 5 fires outside our 

township.    

At the start of the summer season, we encourage all residents and their visitors to practice safety on area waters and encour-

age everyone to wear personal flotation devices.  Marine 10 is in service for responses on Long Lake.    

For those in need, we have a limited supply of smoke detectors and carbon monoxide detectors available.  Please contact us 

at (231) 947-4096 for details.  

Please verify that your house numbers are easily visible from the street.   

For anyone interested in becoming a firefighter/EMT, we would welcome you to stop by the fire station for more informa-

tion.   Have a safe summer season! 

South Long Lake Natural Area:  Eric Houghton,  www.eshoughton@gmail.com 

Cedar Run Creek Natural Area: Larry Vanderburg,  www.lar4@earthlink.net 

Bullhead Lake Natural Area: Rondi Fry,  www.rondifry47@gmail.com or Annie 

Gurian,  www.abgurian@gmail.com 

Taylor Park & Gilbert Park: NEED VOLUNTEERS  

Fisher Run: Mark Cerny,  www.mcerny7421@aol.com 

A Message From Your Parks & Recreation Chair, Trish Mehney 


